Sunkatchers RV Co-op
Sunshine Club Meeting Minutes
10:00 a.m. - May 20, 2019

Chairperson: Evelyn Phillips
Recording Secretary: Maureen Walker

Members present: Vicki Matchett Dale Chadsey, Lela Swanson, Bill Katcher,
Jeannette Duffield, Sharon Phillips, Bette Logan, Adeline Castonguay, Jenny Gavelin,
John Newman, Evelyn Phillips, Margaret Buss, Maureen Walker.

Treasurer’s report: Sharon Phillips presented the report. Starting balance $862.05
and current balance $781.26. Report attached.

Past events:
1. Easter dinner—hosted by Maureen Walker, with helpers Karen Patenaude and Chris
Oakford. Enjoyed by all. Lots of turkey was left over so plan to use it at a later date.
Thanks girls.

2. Spring auction and potluck dinner---many thanks to Lis and Bette for organizing.
It was a great evening. We took in $138.75 in quarters........ awesome. A suggestion
was made we have more of these. All items left over from the auction will be for sale
on a club table at the yard sale in June. Lis and Bette will look after that table.

3. Joan Shank’s pot luck......Joan came back specifically to do this event. Thanks to
her and Chris Oakford for a nice evening.

4. Mother's day breakfast.....good meal. 19 members attended as many others were
away from the park.

5. Happy hour and appies....all attending had a good time

Old business:
1. pizza oven.....Dale provided an update. Still no fixed word from the insurance
company. All is on hold until further notice.

2. pizza delivery...decided to let this idea go. After a few months, not much interest
has been shown.

3. 25 Anniversary party....Vicki to make up reminder posters to put around the
park. Next anniversary meeting date is June 6 at 4 pm in the clubhouse.

4. yard sale.....is a definite go ahead. John Newman and Dale Chadsey will work the
hot dog table in Central park for shoppers. $3.00 for hot dog and a drink. To
follow, there will be a Catch-up barbeque at 4 pm in the clubhouse for all park
members. Lela and Sharon to host.



5. Brisket dinner May 20...$10 each. Funds to go to Sunshine Club.

New Business:

1. Bill Katcher spoke to the group about the possibility of us hosting a Cannabis
workshop in the clubhouse for park members only. He mentioned how important to
be informed on the benefits of the oil. Date and time is Friday morning, June 14,
from 10 to 12 noon. All are welcome.

2. AGM food....after last year’s AGM, thoughts were that we should have more than
just cookies and coffee for refreshments. A discussion was held. There is left over
turkey and ham from Easter so why don’t we make bunwiches with this meat?

Maureen and helpers will look after this. Vicki will make up a notice regarding this.

3. Elections for the coming year:
chairman....Evelyn Phillips will continue
secretary....no one came forward...... position still to be filled
treasurer....Margaret Guss to do summer, Sharon Phillips to do winter
library....position still to-be filled Terry BHevington
white board....Peggy Broderick will continue

Thanks to those who were on this board over the past year.

June events:
1. Fathers day breakfast....June 16....Lela, Jenny, and Maureen will work together.
Men are free and women pay $5.00.

2. July Tst.....suggested having a BBQ at the fire pit. The Sunshine club to supply hot
dogs and hamburgers. How about a horseshoe tournament at 2 pm?

A parade was discussed but we would need an organizer. We will do further plans
on this at our June meeting. We will need an organizer for the meal as well.

As June is a pretty busy month already, with the yard sale on the 8", our AGM on the
12 Fathers day on the 16" and the 25 Anniversary celebration on the 19, we
didn’t add any more events.

Just before the close of the meeting, Vicki and Sharon showed us the 25™
Anniversary quilt they and Chrissie Thiel had been working on over the winter. They
chose many photos of the beginnings of Sunkatchers all those 25 years ago and
worked them into the quilt. They want it to have a permanent home on the back wall
in the clubhouse. It was suggested we make a presentation of it at our opening
ceremony on June 19™. A huge thank you to Vicki, Sharon and Chrissie for the many
hours it took to complete this wonderful project.

Next meeting date........ June 17™,10:00 am in the clubhouse
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